Tarzana Neighborhood Council Budget/Finance Committee

Minutes of Meeting May 16, 2018

Attending:  Chairman Harvey Goldberg, Eran Heissler, Bob Shmaeff, Max Flehinger 

Absent: Ken Schwartz
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Goldberg at 7:08 PM
There were no public comments.

Minutes of the April 18, 2018 meeting were approved as corrected. (motion carried 3-0, with Heissler abstaining). 

In a motion by Heissler/Flehinger, the expenditures for April 2018-MER Report were approved unanimously. 

Financial Statements as of April 30, 2018 were approved unanimously (motion by Heissler/Flehinger).
A motion by Heissler/Shmaeff to reverse previously budgeted and unneeded expenses: Operations $246.01 and Outreach $4,173.96 for a total of $ 4,419.97 as detailed in schedules, passes unanimously. These amounts to be reclassified as Unallocated. 

An NPG request from Southern California Preparedness Foundation for $1,000 to support their Annual Valley Disaster Preparedness Fair on September 29, 2018, to be classified as a NPG and come from Unallocated, was approved without dissent, on a motion by Shmaeff/Heissler. 
On a motion (Heissler/Flehinger) to reconsider its initial action of tabling the request from Beautification Committee to allocate $9,000 for a replacement to the "Welcome to Tarzana" sign, to be classified as Outreach, Advertising, Welcome Sign and come from Unallocated, the Committee approved the request unanimously
On a motion by Heissler/Flehinger, a request from Public Safety Committee to allocate $1,299.50 for the purchase of Neighborhood Watch signs, too be classified as Outreach, Advertising, Neighborhood Watch Signs and come from Unallocated, was approved unanimously.
The Committee approved a request from the Executive Committee to purchase Laser Plastic Name Badges with LA City logo for Board members for $317.55, to be classified as Outreach, Advertising, Name Badges and come from Unallocated.  Motion by Flehinger/Heissler carried 4-0
After a discussion, the Committee took no action on the request from the Tarzana Community & Cultural Center for a $7,660 NPG to replace DG in their yard. 
By a 3-1 vote (Heissler dissenting) , the Committee approved a motion by Goldberg/Shmaeff to allocate funds from the 2017-18 FY to the 2018 LA Congress of Neighborhoods, not to exceed (NTE) $10,000. To be classified as Outreach, Events, Congress of Neighborhoods and come from Unallocated.  
The Committee unanimously approved of a budget for the 2018-19 fiscal year. Operations $5,885 and Outreach $9,830 for a total of $15,715 as detailed in schedules.  Motion by Heissler/Goldberg carried unanimously. 
There were no comments on non-agenda items from Committee members

. 

Next meeting is tentatively scheduled for Monday, June 25, 2018 at 7:00 PM
The meeting was adjourned at 8:42 P.M. 

Submitted by

Max Flehinger, Acting Secretary
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